
 

 

 

 

A WORD FROM THE PRESIDENT 
of Bollinger Hills Homeowners Association   
 

Greetings! 

Summer is just around the corner, and that means itôs time to open the pool.  Starting May 4 

the pool will be open for the season.  Lifeguard coverage will not start until the Memorial Day 

Weekend. 

If you are a new resident of Bollinger Hills, welcome!  We are a rare, self-managed HOA 

which helps to keep our costs down.  If you have any questions, you can always e-mail me.   

Finally, we are close to having enough votes to approve the revised Governing Documents 

for the association.  If you have not yet voted, itôs not too late.  Please do so right away.   If 

you have misplaced your voting material, please call Terry Cunningham for a new ballot.  

You can contact Terry at (925) 875-9046 or send an e-mail to  ccr@bollingerhills.org.   
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 IF YOU NEED TO : 

¶ Get a new roof   
¶ Paint your house 
¶ Replace windows and doors 
¶ Do some major landscaping 
¶ Make some architectural changes   

 

Then you will need to get approval from the BHHOA  

Architectural Review Committee (ARC). 
 

Find out How to Obtain ARC Approval  
see page 4 for details 

See PRESIDENT, Page 2 for more 

  

Look inside for the 

latest BHHOA  

Financial  

Statements and  

Supplementary  

Information  

    

http://www.bollingerhills.org


 

 

 

 

 

Bollinger Hills Homeowners Association  

Iôve had a few people ask about a change summary sheet or 

some other type of easy chart that would highlight the 

changes from the old document to the new.  That is not 

possible or advisable for this revision.  The documents have 

been re-formatted, and boiler-plate language changed.  Any 

change summary would not be complete, unless it was as 

extensive as the document itself, and any attempt to make a 

change summary could make the vote invalid since 

someone could argue that the change summary was 

incomplete.   

The documents are really not that long.  Iôve read them 

hundreds of times, and Iôve spent many hours (for free) on 

the revision process.  If you feel the need, you just have to 

read the document once.   

Please help us complete the update and vote today. 

PRESIDENT 
Continued from page 1 

By Victor Petersen   

BHHOA President 
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Look for the next issue of the Newsletter in August 

2013.  Until then, if youôd like to contact me, please 

send an  e-mail to:  victorpetersen@sbcglobal.net 

  

 

Thank you. 

 

Victor Petersen 

BHHOA President 
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Bollinger Hills Homeowners Association is now on Facebook!  

You can find us by going to www.facebook.com and entering Bollinger Hills HOA in the Search Box.  

Or, you can go through the Facebook link provided on the home page of our website: www.bollingerhills.org.  

Add our website to your Favorites List for quick access.  

    

  

Proud to be the only self -managed HOA in the Tri -Valley area managed 

by dedicated volunteers and professionals from our own neighborhood.  

Victor Petersen 

President, Bollinger Hills HOA 

victorpetersen@sbcglobal.net 
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  Attention All Homeowners : 

 
 

We hope you are enjoying the convenience of reading the Newsletter IN COLOR  from your Computer, Laptop, Smart Phone,  

Tablet, iPad, or whatever......ANYWHERE.   You no longer to be home to read about the latest news in Bollinger Hills. 
 

Donôt forget - You can also check out all Newsletters (past & present) on the HOA Website  

www.bollingerhills.org. 
 

Add our website to your Favorites List for quick access! 

Weôd like to give thanks to everyone who cooperated with this exciting change by providing their e-mail addresses to the HOA. 

Please remember to contact us should you have a change in your e-mail address. 

To receive future issues & special broadcast announcements, send your name & e-mail address to:  info@bollingerhills.org 
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The Summer is coming!  
 

Itðs Official...... 

The Bollinger Hills Swimming Pool  opens on  

Saturday May 4th  
 

In previous years, the Bollinger Hills Swimming Pool officially opened on Memorial Day Weekend.    

Beginning in 2013, it was decided to open the pool a bit earlier.   

Starting this year, the pool will officially open for the season on the FIRST WEEKEND OF MAY.  

Lifeguard coverage will not start until Memorial Day Weekend.  

  

If you have any questions, please contact Victor Petersen at  victorpetersen@sbcglobal.net 



 

 

By Marvin Miller 

BHHOA Architectural  Committee 
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Need to Replace your roof?  Paint your house?  Replace exterior windows and doors?  
 

The BHHOA Architectural Review Committee (ARC) must approve any architectural or landscaping change that impacts 

the view of your property from the street.  

 The ARC is the review and approval point for modifications of structures and landscaping.  The review process ensures that property 

values are maintained and the character of the neighborhood is preserved.  At a time when many residents are upgrading their homes, it 

is especially important that architectural review controls be in place to preserve the high property values we all enjoy.  

The best place to start is our website:   www.bollingerhills.org/arc.htm 

Here you can find guidelines regarding selection of materials for your project. Selection of pre-approved materials and product types can 

substantially reduce the time needed for approval. You can also find the ARC Review Request form.  

  

  How to Obtain Architectural Approval:  

Ý To request architectural approval for your project, you will need to first complete the ARC Review Request form.   

Include any plans, color schemes, roof types, and any other pertinent data.  For simple requests, you can complete the form using your 

computer, save the file and then email it as an attachment.  

If you use Outlook or another email program on your computer, you can take advantage of electronic submission. Complete the form 

and then click on the ñSubmit by E-mailò button embedded in the form. (This method will not work with web-based mail programs such 

as Yahoo or Gmail.).   

Otherwise, 

Mail the form to:   Bollinger Hills Homeowners Assoc., Attn: Architectural Committee, P.O. Box 449, San Ramon, CA 94583-0449Ο  

OR                                                                                                                                                          

Fax the form and plans to:  (925) 829-2110 

 
The Architectural Committee will review your plans. You will be advised if the plans are approved or not within 30 days of     

receipt of your request. We typically respond within one week, usually by email.  

Major projects such as the addition of a second story or a substantial expansion of living space might also require review        

by the BHHOA Board of Directors.  

When You DONðT Need to Obtain Architectural Approval: 

You donôt need to contact the ARC if you plan to remodel the interior of your home or if you are planning an exterior project that is not 
visible from the street. However, the city will sometimes require an approval document from the HOA for these types of projects. In that 

case, you will need to submit the ARC review request form and include an explanation. These types of requests will be expedited. 

Installation of solar electric systems and solar heating systems do not require approval of the ARC.  Installation of satellite dishes from 

Dish Network and DirecTV do not require prior approval.  

ARC Approval Process 
Continued from page 1 

 

     

          



 

 

By Susan Friedman 
BHHOA Landscape Chairman 
Owner of Susan Friedman Landscape Architecture 

Landscape Corner  

May 2013 issue  Page 5 

 

  

Trends in Home Gardening:  Create your own Edible Garden  
 

There is still time this season to plant a garden filled with edibles. In San Ramon, we are fortunate to have weath-

er that allows us to grow and harvest fruits, herbs and vegetables year-round. Even in midwinter, itôs possible to grow cool

-season vegetables like lettuce, beets, broccoli and spinach.  
 

¶ Cut a sprig off your rosemary bush in December to add amazing flavor to a roast or spaghetti sauce. 

¶ January/February is a great time to plant bare-root fruit trees, such as apples, grapes, cherries, peaches and more. 

¶ As the seasons warm up and daylight is longer, the list of edible plants grows. April and May are the best months to plant warm-

season vegetables like tomatoes, melons, peppers, squash, cucumbers and more. 

 

Whether you have a small area or a large expansive yard, there are many ways to grow edibles in your space 

as long as it gets about six hours of sunlight per day along with fertile garden soil. If this is your first attempt at growing 

edibles, start with easy plants like beans, lettuce and radishes. Every year, experiment with something new ï a great way 

to expand your taste buds as well as your green thumb. 

 

¶ Edibles can be a ñsalad gardenò of tomatoes, lettuce and cucumbers and also a garden of fruit trees, such as apples, lemons, 

figs, peaches and more. 

¶ There are also edible flowers, such as pansy, chive, coriander, dandelion and more. 

¶ Plant flavorful herbs to spice up your cooking with rosemary, thyme, basil and more. 

 

 

 

Growing edibles without using harmful chemicals is 

healthy, and the flavors are often fuller when grown 

organically. As a precaution, be sure to wash any plant 

parts that will be eaten. Many edibles grow 

well in large decorative pots or half wine barrels, especially 

in a small space. More options are available 

when building a raised planter in the sunniest part of your 

yard. Build your raised garden out of natural materials, 

such as natural boulders, redwood or cedar that have not been 

treated with any stains or chemicals. 

There is nothing more rewarding than harvesting your own 

food, picking it fresh and eating it that day. You get more nutri-

ents in your diet by eating freshly harvested produce. Enjoy 

your harvest and whatever you canôt use, share with a 

friend a neighbor or even a food bank! 

 

 



 

 

NEIGHBORHOOD BEAT                                                 

Whatõs going on in Bollinger Hills    
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. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 

§  Bollinger Hills Resident Amenities Hours:  

      Pool, Tennis Courts, Park & Playground, and Cabana Hours:        

 

Pool Hours:  Open Daily 6:00 AM to 10:00 PM.  Accessible by Bollinger Hills Resident Key.  

Lifeguards on duty beginning Memorial Day Weekend from 12:00 PM - 6:00 PM.    The pool offi-

cially opens the first weekend of May and closes the end of Sept. dependent on weather.   Visit 

the Bollinger Hills website at www.bollingerhills.org for updates. 

Swimming Lessons:  Available through our trained lifeguards.  Lessons are provided before 12:00 PM and 

after 6:00 PM.   Speak with a Bollinger Hills lifeguard regarding availability and cost. 

Tennis Courts:  Open daily until 10:00 PM.  Accessible by Bollinger Hills Resident Key.     

Park & Playground:   Open daily until 10:00 PM.   No key required.  No reservation required. 

Cabana:  Hours are variable, closes at 10:00 PM..  Available daily by reservation only.  Reservation, deposit, 

& rental fee required.  For complete details, contact the Cabana Rental Chairperson at (925) 556-0747 or visit 

the HOA website at www.bollingerhills.org.                                                           

 

§ New Locks on Cabana/Pool Bathroom Doors:   In an attempt to 

divert outsiders from using the bathroom facilities in the cabana/pool area, new locks have 

been installed on the bathroom doors.  Residents of Bollinger Hills have access to the pool 

and bathrooms via their Resident Pool Key.  

  

§ Upcoming Special Events and Dates to Remember:  

 

Ý May 4:       BHHOA Swimming Pool on Morgan Dr. opens for the season.. 

Ý May 8:       Board Meeting 7:30 PM.  Morgan Dr. Cabana.  Homeowners welcome. 

Ý June 12:    Board Meeting 7:30 PM.  Morgan Dr. Cabana.  Homeowners welcome. 

Ý June 13:    Last Day of School for the San Ramon Valley Unified School District.  Minimum Day. 

Ý June 18:    Last Day of School for Venture School / San Ramon Valley Unified School District.   

Ý July 10:     Board Meeting 7:30 PM.  Morgan Dr. Cabana.  Homeowners welcome. 
 

 

 

If you have a neighborhood incident or news youüd like to report, please send an  

e-mail to our Newsletter Editor, Leslie Lumpkin at:  bollingerhills.news@gmail.com . 

 

 

By Leslie Lumpkin 

Newsletter Editor 

  

Feb. 2013 issue012 issue  

May 2013 issue  

 

  
 



 

 

  

 

 

$ $ $ $ $      Money Matters      $ $ $ $ $ 

Financial Summary as of 04/09/2013 

 

 

The above is a list of investments.  Cash balances are invested in treasury bills and notes, money market funds and 

certificates of deposit to eliminate all capital risk. We fully fund our reserves each year to maintain cash for capital im-

provements and major repairs.  
 

Dues are due on the first day of each January and July.  They are delinquent on the 31st  of each of those months as 

stated in the COLLECTION POLICY.  It is important that each homeowner pay his/her dues promptly to enable our As-

sociation to continue providing service at low cost and to avoid charges for untimely payments. 
 

Each year all 538 homeowners pay a total of $258,240 to manage the association and maintain the facilities in Bollinger 

Hills.  We need the funds to cover expenses of the association and to provide for repair, replacement and capital im-

provements in the neighborhood.  If you would like to have input regarding where these funds are used, please contact 

the Board of Directors in writing at P.O. Box 449 San Ramon, CA 94583 or send an e-mail to them through the óHOW 

TO CONTACT USõ link on the BHHOA website at www.bollingerhills.org.  You can also send your comments to me at 

the same address, Attention: Terry Cunningham or e-mail me at: bollingertreasurer@bollingerhills.org. 
 

We continue to look for ways to save your funds by developing systems where savings can be made without sacrificing 

your enjoyment of our neighborhood.   We are sending out the newsletter and budgets by e-mail.  Victor has reduced 

the costs of lifeguards at the pool by reducing the number of lifeguards during cooler weather.  This year I would like to 

find a less expensive way for you to pay dues. 
 

We have  revised our CC&Rôs and Bylaws after 12+ years to bring them into compliance with state laws.  I am disap-

pointed to report that we still do not have enough votes to vote for or against the new operating documents.  Now we will 

have to spend additional funds to get enough votes by extending the voting period and working to obtain votes from 

those who have not sent in their ballots.  If they are not approved, we will need to spend additional funds to obtain rea-

sons for the NO votes, revise the documents and re-submit them to you for approval.  PLEASE VOTE.  
 

If you have an idea for cost savings or improvement for the association, please forward your ideas to me to review with 

the Board to see if we can implement them.   But if you have not voted, at least do that to save precious HOA funds. 

 

 INVESTMENT         

/ƻƳŜǊƛŎŀ /ƘŜŎƪƛƴƎ мпΣпорΦоп   

/ƻƳŜǊƛŎŀ aƻƴŜȅ aŀǊƪŜǘ ммлΣтптΦул  

LbD aƻƴŜȅ aŀǊƪŜǘ нуфΣнууΦфт  

¢ƻǘŀƭ пмпΣптнΦмм 

By Terry Cunningham 

BHHOA Treasurer 
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Neighborhood Bulletin Board  

Do you have a service or event  that you would like to advertise?   Place an advertisement in the Bollinger Hills Newsletter. 

See Advertisement Rates listed below.  

Kids - your ad runs for FREE!  Complimentary ads available for òkidsõ Businessesó (up to age 18) * 

(babysitting, pet sitting, dog walking, tutoring, lawn mowing, etc.)   

* Parental consent required.   Minorôs personal cell phone number cannot  be placed in the ad, must provide parentôs home phone number.    

For complete Details and Deadlines, visit our website at:  www .bollingerhills.org  

To place an Ad, contact our Newsletter Editor, Leslie Lumpkin at:  bollingerhills.news@gmail.com  

 

 

Purrrfect Pet Sitting  

By Mason & Shayna 

925-830-9621 
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.ǊȅŎŜ ŀƴŘ tƛŜǊŎŜ ²ƻƻŘǿŀǊŘ 

LŦ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ŀ ǇŜǘ ƻǿƴŜǊ ŀƴŘ ŀǊŜ ƎƻƛƴƎ ƻƴ ŀ ǾŀŎŀǝƻƴ ǿƘŜǊŜ ȅƻǳ ŎŀƴΩǘ ōǊƛƴƎ ȅƻǳǊ 

ǇŜǘΣ ȅƻǳ ǿƛƭƭ ƴŜŜŘ ǎƻƳŜōƻŘȅ ǘƻ ǘŀƪŜ ŎŀǊŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜƳΦ  ²Ŝ Ŭǘ ǘƘŜ ōƛƭƭΦ  bƻ ƳŀǧŜǊ 

ǿƘŀǘ ƪƛƴŘ ƻŦ ǇŜǘ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ όŀǎ ƭƻƴƎ ŀǎ ƛǘΩǎ ǊŜŀǎƻƴŀōƭŜύΣ ǿŜ Ŏŀƴ ǘŀƪŜ ŎŀǊŜ ƻŦ ƛǘΦ  

²ŜΩǾŜ ŜǾŜƴ ƎƛǾŜƴ ŀƴ ƛƎǳŀƴŀ ŀ ōŀǘƘΗ  {ƻ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ƴŜŜŘ ŀ ǇŜǘ-ǎƛǧŜǊ ƻǊ ǿŀƴǘ ƳƻǊŜ 

ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴΣ /ŀƭƭΧ 

фнр-уло-мопо 

²Ŝ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀǘ ȅƻǳǊ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜΗ 

BHHOA Newsletter/Website Ad Rates:  

(rates are price per Quarter for one publication  / Color print) 

Newsletter: 

Ad Size  With Web Ad Without Web Ad 

Business Card        $25  $25 

1/4 page         $30  $35 

1/3 page         $45  $55 

1/2 page         $60  $75 

Full page         $99  $125 
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NOTE:  The content in these advertisements are for informational only  

http://www.bollingerhills.org/
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Supporting Local Business in Bollinger Hills  

 

Hello Everyone!  My name is Mike Continillo.  My family and I recently purchased a home here in Bollinger 

Hills and we couldnôt be happier with our choice.  Itôs only been a few months, but we have met lots of our 

neighbors and everyone has been very welcoming and kind.  I was born and raised in the San Ramon Val-

ley, so I already knew what a great place this is to live.  I moved away for a few years, but have returned 

back with my family.  I am happy to be back home, and I look forward to meeting you all very soon.  

The reason for my message is to make a quick introduction and say hello, but also because I have an idea 

that I believe will help make our community stronger.  Something that is important to me and my family is 

supporting local business in our community.  I am sure that many of you either own your own business, or 

work for a local business that could use the support of your neighbors and friends.  By purchasing goods 

and utilizing the services of our local business we help support and strengthen our community.  

I know we have all required the service of a professional for one thing or another but not known where or 

who to turn to.  Chances are probably very good that one of your neighbors either provides that service or 

has a strong recommendation for someone that does.  Wouldnôt it be great if we had a way of knowing 

that?  

What I would like to do is create a list of the local businesses that are represented in our community.  That 

way, when the opportunity arises, and we need a service or a product we can turn to our local business to 

fill that need.  Not only will you be helping to support our community, but it will also give you the opportuni-

ty to meet new neighbors, make new friends, and learn about new services and businesses that you may 

not even know existed.  

If you own, or work for a local business and would like to be included on this list, please send me the 

name of the business, address, phone number, and one or two sentences that describes your business.  

If you would like to receive a copy of the list, please send me your email address.  Itôs much more cost ef-

fective and saves on paper if I can send out digital copies.  

Thank you for your time.  

Mike Continillo 

925-519-0794 

mike@myvillaproperties.net 

 

* Any business on the list is for informational purposes and does not constitute any   

recommendation by Bollinger Hills Homeowners Association. 

  

mailto:mike@myvillaproperties.net
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Be sure to visit the Bollinger Hills Website at  

                           www.bollingerhills.org  

Get the Latest on:  
Bollinger Hills Amenities 

Newsletters 
Contact Info 

Cabana Rental  

ARC Review Request Forms 

Community Emergency Response 

 

 

 

 

Architectural Info 

CC&R Info 

Pool Rules 

By Laws, Rules, & Policies 

AND MORE 
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The Bollinger Hills Homeowners Association  

Financial Statements and Supplementary Information  
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By Terry Cunningham 

BHHOA Treasurer 
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